[image: ]         SIR Branch 169 –  A Brief Review of 2021          [image: ]                                			        		                                                                                                                       	Beginning in January, 2021 our SIR Branch 169 Executive Committee began the year with  Executive Board Meetings, but no monthly luncheons during January, February, March and April.  Because of the Covid Protocols, we used traditional and “Zoom” sessions so that each member of our Branch Executive Committee could attend and participate.                                                            	In late April, 2021, we received permission from the State SIR Executive Committee that we could reconvene our monthly luncheons. However, State SIR protocols mandated that our Branch 169 members could only attend Branch sponsored activities by providing vaccination verification or a negative test of Covid-19.  With help from Pardini’s Catering, our Sir Branch Executive Committee and our Branch 169 volunteer callers, we had a great response by our membership and reconvened our monthly luncheons in May, 2021.  
SIR Branch 169 Branch Executive Committee members wish to thank each of the following:

Pardini’s Catering: Alex Glaze and Staff for their help and support as we prepared to reconvene 	our monthly luncheons.
SIR Branch 169 Little Sir-2021: Dan Lindstrom for scheduling and in some cases…rescheduling  	our monthly speakers and entertainment.  	  
[bookmark: _GoBack]SIR Branch 169 Volunteers: Thanks to the following for your efforts and special contribution each 	month.  Raffle and Wine drawing: Vergie Hamburger; Photographer: Nick Lopez; 	Chaplain: Tom Good & David Williams; Luncheon Reception: Duane Evans, Jackie Lovato, 	Ted Fox;  Monthly Branch Newsletter:  Ted Fox.
SIR Branch169 Executive Committee:	 Big Sir: Scott Barcus; Little Sir: Dan Lindstrom; 	Secretary: Jim Forden; Asst Secretary: Luis Rodriguez; Asst Treasurer: Duane Evans;  	Membership: Jim Hiney; Sunshine: Bernie Hollenbeck; Monthly Newsletter: Ted Fox; 		Directors: Ted Fox, Bob Large, Jackie Lovato.
SIR Branch169 Monthly Luncheon Callers: Chairman: Jackie Lovato: Dave Hoffman, Bob Lung, 	Ted Fox, Bob Large, Anthony Noia, Jim Peterson, Larry Rowe, Ray Smith, David Williams.
SIR Branch Membership: To each of YOU - our members…for your patience and commitment 	while we dealt with the circumstances and uncertainty of a yearlong pandemic.
Big Sir, Branch 169 – Scott Barcus - 2021
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